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Swaffham Town Council 
Market, Events &Tourism Committee

Minutes of the Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting held on Monday, 20th July 2020 at 5.30pm via virtual media link.
Present:                         
Mr F Eagle (in the Chair)
Councillors:                    

Mrs J Skinner, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, 

                                       
Mrs W Bensley, Mrs S Matthews
Non Councillors:            
Miss K Wells (arrived at 5.56), Mr P Cross, Ms H Robinson 
Deputy Town Clerk:      
Mrs C Smith

Market Superintendent:
Mrs Ruth Ostler


Project Officer:                       Mrs Sue Dent
Invited Guests: 
            Mrs Sue Gattuso
1. Apologies
         Cllr Mr B Holmes, Mr Haydn Eagle
2. Declarations of interest for items included on the Agenda 

The Chairman informed the meeting that Haydn Eagle, who runs a plant stall on the Market is his brother.
3. To receive and agree the Minutes: Market, Events and Tourism Committee meeting 15th and 29th June 2020.
         Agreed
4. To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
Six Christmas lights have been ordered. The meeting agreed to spend the remaining £436 on white string lights.

The Deputy Town Clerk reported that plans were continuing for the Car Rally on 30th August 2020.

Cllr Beech reported that the gardens have been shortlisted for the Garden Competition and sent to Alan Gray for a final decision.

5. To receive and consider a report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues, with input from the Market Superintendent
a) To receive a report on the continued layout of the Market and reintroduction of the Auction and Casual stalls.
The Deputy Town Clerk reported that the Market was going well and some new Casuals had started. Also Bella Beds have returned. The Auction will be closely monitored next week. Some stalls want to return to pre-Covid pitches, some are happy in their new pitches. The meeting agreed it was too early to look at post Covid pitches but that it needs to be sensitive to all. Following a discussion, it was agreed to encourage people to wear face coverings for the Auction. It was agreed to take the possible production of face coverings to full Council.
Breckland Council are continuing with their confidence building efforts.
b) To receive concerns from a local business regarding the layout on the East side.

The Deputy Town Clerk had received a letter which had been circulated, objecting to the fish van and ice cream van in front of his business. There followed a discussion which concluded that the Market brought people in for all businesses and maybe the fish stall could promote the menu of the business.
6. To receive and consider reports from the Market Trader Representatives
6.1. 
Saturday Market and Auction. Mr P Cross expressed concerns going forward and appreciated the support of the Committee and BC Confidence team. The Deputy Town Clerk asked them to review their risk assessment.
6.2. 
Friday Market. The Chairman reported that the Friday Market was up and running again. Stall holders are being advised to go onto the Market as the indoor market is not opening yet. 
6.3. 
Poultry Auction. The Chairman reported that this was open again and its’ practices are being copied in other places.

7. To receive and consider reports on Events
7.1. To consider an offer from a local entertainer to sing at the Buttercross.  Following a      discussion it was agreed that the committee should not encourage gatherings of more than 30 people at present, so will look at this again post Covid,
7.2. To consider a proposal for VE Day plans for 2021. Mrs S Gattuso had found an article which showed Swaffham held celebrations on 9th June 1946, with a church service and games, combining VE day and VJ Day. The Deputy Town Clerk requested that the Projects Officer be involved in the planning and maybe combine with a Dads Army Day. The committee discussed 6th June, which will be a Sunday and is also D Day, and will organise a working group.
7.3. To consider arrangements for VJ Day. It was agreed that a wreath laying ceremony on VJ Day by the Mayor, a stall holder or a member of this committee should happen. Mrs Gattuso informed the meeting that the FEPOWs lay a wreath on 15th August, and that 11.00 would be a good time, if the Auction could be delayed, but the bell rung for the wreath laying. Following a discussion it was agreed to the Town Council to support buying the more expensive bench and to site it in the cemetery.                                     
    
7.4. To consider ideas for Market Events for 2021. 
A ‘different foods’ event ie Caribbean. 

A ‘loudest shirt worn by a Trader’ competition.
Copying a competition in America, called Walk a Mile in Her Shoes, to raise awareness and funds for domestic abuse charities.

A socially distant teddy bears picnic or a teddy bear hunt around the Market and businesses, or a best dressed teddy competition.

8. To receive and consider late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion, not included elsewhere on the agenda (prior notice must be given).

There were no late or urgent matters.

9. To agree a date for the next meeting and items for a future agenda: Monday 

          10th August 2020, 5.30pm.
Meeting closed at 7.00pm



Chairman…………….
Initials…….

